College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, April 21, 2004

2:30 p.m. – AA-135

Present:

Classified:

Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Barb Ross

Faculty:

Saul Jones, Judy Mays, Leverett Smith

Management:
Helen Carr, Susan Lamb, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong 

Students:
Gigi Green, Anthony Taylor, Eun Chul Yoon

Guests:
Tim Clow, Donna Floyd, Gloria Gideon, Carlos Murillo, Lucy Snow

Absent:
Yanin Llamas, Lila Lopez, Katrina Tatterham,Teresina Steffes, Ron Weston, Barbara Williams, McKinley Williams

1.  
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:37 p.m. by Council Chair, Susan Lamb.

2.
INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Susan Lamb announced that because there were several visitors, she would introduce them when they addressed the Council.

3.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Susan Lamb wanted to add two agenda items, to be placed under “Other”:  1) Strategic Plan Summary; and 2) Sculpture Placement.  The agenda was approved with the two additional items.

4.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM MARCH 10, 2004:  Jennifer Ounjian-Auque said the last sentence in the first full paragraph on Page 2 says, “Ron Weston asked employment rates…”  Jennifer was unsure what this meant, and Susan Lamb said she would check with Ron Weston for clarification.  Joyce Edwards moved to accept the Minutes with that clarification, Barbara Allcox seconded the motion, and the Minutes were so accepted.

5.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Vision Statement – Leverett Smith said one of his colleagues thought one sentence was not grammatically correct.  Susan Lamb asked each constituency group to meet for five minutes, after which two votes would be taken:  one vote to approve the proposed revision, and the second vote to accept the overall Vision Statement.  Votes on the proposed revision:  Classified:  Keep the original sentence, but change “successfully transition” to “transition successfully”.  Students:  Keep the original sentence, but change “successfully transition” to “transition successfully”.  (Same as Classified.)  Faculty:  Keep the original sentence, but put a comma after “college”.  Management:  Keep the original sentence, with the two changes noted by the above groups.  A vote was then taken to accept the overall Vision Statement:


Classified:  Yes; Faculty:  Yes; Students:  Yes; Management:  Yes.  The new vision statement was adopted.


b) Revision to the Key Policy – Everyone reviewed the proposed revision.  Mariles Magalong reminded everyone that the suggestion was made at the last meeting to have two policies:  One policy for full-time employees and another policy for part-time faculty.  A new policy will be written for part-time faculty and will be brought to the next meeting.  Helen Carr felt that management’s feelings were not reflected in this policy and she didn’t think the college should adopt it.  There needs to be some kind of form or receipt signed off on.  A lengthy discussion ensued.  Helen volunteered to be on a sub-committee to draft a key policy and so did Barb Ross.  Saul Jones volunteered to represent faculty on this sub-committee, and Trina Tatterham was “volunteered” to be the student representative.  This sub-committee will draft a modest exit form and a revised policy, which will be brought to the next meeting.


c)  Proposed Marketing Priorities (second reading) – This item was tabled due to Linda Cherry’s absence.


d)  Revision of Budget Committee Charge – Mariles reported that the Budget Committee hasn’t been meeting because there is no money to allocate.  Saul suggested  the committee’s charge be expanded so that in deficit times the committee is able to disseminate budget information.  The proposed revision will add to the charge, “and to discuss and disseminate budget information as appropriate”.  Helen said this is important because we don’t want to give the impression that we’re not willing to share information.  There were no objections to the proposed revision.  Mariles is the chair of the Budget Committee and there are two representatives from each constituency group.  The Budget Committee normally meets the third Wednesday of each month from 2:00 – 3:00 p.m.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, April 28 at 3:00 p.m. in #L-1.  The agenda for the next meeting will be how the District allocates the colleges’ budgets.


e)  Budget Update – No formal communication has come from the D.O., but notes were shared from the last Chancellor’s Cabinet.  Currently, the D.O. has $1.7 million in its reserves, which equals approximately 1 percent of the general fund.  The D.O. wanted to increase the reserves to at least 3 – 4 percent in order for the district to be removed from the critical watch list.  In order to do this, the D.O. asked each college to contribute.  The three college presidents came up with the following numbers:  $800,000 from the D.O.; $317,050 from CCC; $1,132,950 from DVC, and $500,000 from LMC.  The RTI is not included in this.  CCC’s contribution is coming from the overhead from the state preschool grant, $100,000 from indirect costs from different grants, and the commissions we receive from the food vendors.  This completely depletes CCC’s reserves.  This also means that CCC won’t have to lay off any more managers or classified staff unless something else comes up.  This is supposed to take care of our total contribution as a college.  If CCC has to come up with any more money, it will have to come from people (lay-offs).  It was asked what would happen if the state did take over the district, and Mariles and Helen responded that the state would make all fiscal decisions.  Usually, when the state takes over a community college district, the Chancellor is removed and the Governing Board has no power.  It was asked how the $800,000 figure for the D.O. was arrived at.  Helen said the D.O. should pay 20 percent of whatever the amount is, and $800,000 is 19 percent.  The money the colleges are giving to the D.O. are supposed to be loans, but there has been nothing in writing to confirm this.  Helen said if CCC doesn’t receive something in writing from the D.O. soon, she has her notes from Chancellor’s Cabinet, and she will write a memo to this effect, if necessary.

6.
NEW BUSINESS:  a) Smoke-free Campus – This item was tabled due to McKinley Williams’ absence.

7.
OTHER:  a) Strategic Plan Summary – Tim Clow wrote a summary of the six initiatives that were turned in.  Tim presented the summary to the Research and Planning Committee.  The strategic plan is the backbone of the accreditation self-study.  It is a safeguard to show that we are adhering to our timelines.  When it is time to write our self-study, we can take the information directly from these summaries.  A copy of the summary was distributed to each constituency group.  Next year we will have to do a mid-term report, so we will have to start looking at the summaries.


b) Sculpture Placement – Lucy Snow, welding/sculpture instructor, presented this item.  Each semester her students come up with a sculpture design for the sculpture garden that is coming up around the Music and Art Buildings.  Lucy passed around a photo of the sculpture being proposed this semester.  The sculpture is stainless steel (so it won’t rust) and is a three-dimensional peace sign.  The students are proposing it be placed near the creek about three to four feet from the water line, on the left-hand side of the bridge facing the Music Building.  The sculpture will probably end up being 14 feet tall.  Lucy will ask the students if they’d like to have their names on the sculpture.  Helen Carr thought it would be nice to have a plaque for each sculpture with the students’ names and date.  It was the consensus to approve the sculpture.  Lucy also invited everyone to a reception at 4:00 p.m. today (April 21) in the Eddie Rhodes Gallery.

8.
ANNOUNCEMENTS – Helen announced our Speech Team won two bronze medals this weekend.


The Retirement Celebration will be held next Friday, April 30.  Thirteen people will be retiring this year.  It will be a grand evening and everyone was encouraged to attend.


Gigi Green presented Helen Carr with the signatures and photo of the Dallas Black Dance Theater that performed at CCC in February.  They will be performing at CCC again on February 4, 2005.


Carlos Murillo announced that the PAESMEM Conference will be on campus next Thursday, Friday, and Saturday, April 29, 30, and May 1.  Everyone is invited, but it is requested that anyone attending register on CCC’s website.  Between 80–90 people are expected and a representative from the White House will be attending.  The opening ceremonies will be on Thursday afternoon in the PAC, and the dinner Thursday evening will be in the Fireside Room.  Friday will be a working day and the keynote speaker will be speaking Friday at 3:00 p.m.  There will be an open café in Lot 15 on Friday, where a continental breakfast and lunch will be served.  Saturday is the wrap-up where all committees will give their reports.  CCC’s culinary arts dept. will do all the catering, and CCC students will be doing most of the work during the conference.   


Gigi Green announced that the ASU is selling candy bars.

9.
NEXT MEETING – The next meeting will be Wednesday, May 12, 2004 at 2:30 p.m.

10.
ADJOURNMENT – The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Healy
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